


 
 
 
 
 
                                                                        Kansas Historical Society                                          Sam Brownback, Governor    
                                                                                                                                                                                         Jennie Chinn, Executive Director   
 
April 25, 2011 
 
Paul Werner 
Paul Werner Architects 
PO Box 1536 
Lawrence, KS 66044 
 
 
RE:  1043 Indiana Street – Lawrence, Douglas County  
 
Dear Mr. Werner: 
 
This is in response to your letter dated April 5 requesting comment on your proposal to relocate the 
house at 1043 Indiana Street.  As you know, our office previously determined the house to be 
potentially eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places, but that determination did 
not factor in the possibility of relocating the house.   
 
Our staff reviewed your proposal to relocate the house 212 feet north of its current location and has 
determined that it will not remain eligible for listing in the National Register if it is relocated.  The 
National Register criteria limit the consideration of moved properties because significance is 
embodied in locations and settings as well as in the properties themselves.  This building’s 
significance is embodied in its architecture and its university-related social history.  Moving the 
building will destroy the relationships between the property and its surroundings (particularly a 
prominent corner lot) and will destroy associations with historic events and persons.  A move could 
also cause the loss of historic features such as landscaping, foundations, and chimneys.    
 
The house could potentially remain eligible for listing in the Register of Historic Kansas Places, the 
state register, but its eligibility would need to be reevaluated after it has been relocated.  Our office 
would need to review relocation plans to ensure the building remains state register-eligible.  Please 
note that the building cannot be nominated to the state register until after it has been relocated, 
which means application for state rehabilitation tax credits cannot be made until after it has been 
listed in the state register.  Additionally, moving costs could not be claimed as part of a state tax 
credit project.  
 
Thank you for your interest in our programs.  If you have any questions regarding the staff’s 
assessment or other historic preservation matters, please do not hesitate to contact me at 785-272-
8681, ext. 216 or e-mail at smartin@kshs.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sarah J. Martin  
National Register Coordinator 
 
 
cc:  Lynne Braddock Zollner 
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